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The ECS Quiz Bowl team took two senior teams and one junior team to the Scholas-
tic Challenge in Portville on February 6.  All the teams did very well.  The senior team 
(pictured below) with members Shelby Toth, Will Timkey, Victor Rieman, and Robert 
Spell won the senior division!  

The teams did a great job representing ECS with their brains and their good sports-
manship! Thanks PTO for our awesome new team shirts!

ECS Senior Quiz Bowl Team 
Wins Division in Challenge

Register Today 
for Pre-K and 
Kindergarten
PRE-KINDERGARTEN - If 

your son or daughter will be turn-
ing 4 years old by December 1, 
2016, please call the Elementary 
Office.  We will then mail you a 
planning paperwork packet that will 
need to be completed and returned 
to the Elementary Office.  Each 
year New York State reviews the 
funding structure for the grant sup-
ported Pre-K programs. Our Pre-K 
program is a half day program. If 
our Pre-K program is again funded, 
acceptance letters for the program 
will be mailed this June.  The state 
considers a child Pre-school age if 
their birth date is between Decem-
ber 1, 2011 and November 30, 
2012. Please contact the Elementary 
Office at 699-2318 as we will be 
happy to answer any questions that 
you have at this time. 

KINDERGARTEN - Do you 
have a child that will be Kindergar-
ten age this fall, but is not currently 
enrolled in our Pre-K program? 
Please notify the Elementary Office 
at 699-2318 so we may include your 
family in some upcoming activities 
this spring such as Kindergarten 
Screening and the annual Pre-K 
picnic. Our Kindergarten program is 
a full school day.  (The state consid-
ers a child Kindergarten age if they 
turn 5 years old before December 1, 
2016.) Kindergarten screening dates 
for this year will be May 9th, 10th, 
and 11th.
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By Mark J. Ward, Superintendent
As we enter the budget phase it is once again time to make 

plans for a new year! We are looking to expand of curriculum 
offerings, plan to add additional software and purchase a large 
number of computers for student use.

Technology:
With the significant role that technology plays in our lives 

and in the operation of the school it is an ongoing part of the 
budget process each year.  We are planning to purchase another 
onsite server to store information that is routinely backed up. We 
also plan to purchase roughly 120 new Dell laptops to replace 
computers in the library and will be distributed to all 8th and 9th 
graders. This will mean that all students in grades 8-12 will have 
their own laptop computer.

This technology will be purchased through BOCES in the 
form of an Installment Purchase Agreement (IPA) that allows us 
to buy items up front while paying for them over a period of time.  

Teaching and Instruction: 
 We are in the process of expanding our course offerings for 

the upcoming year. I am pleased to let you know that Mrs. Me-
lissa Reedy, high school math teacher, is being approved to teach 
a Jamestown Community College course in Pre-Calculus. 
Currently, we offer JCC Calculus and JCC Statistics but this will 
be a great addition to our curriculum and provide students with 
another way to acquire college credit in high school.

Mr. Dave McCann and Mr. Chris Keenan, high school social 
studies teachers, will be attending summer training at Syracuse 
University to become qualified to offer ECN 203 Economic Ideas 
and Issues through the Syracuse University Project Advance 
(SUPA). While the District was approved last year to participate 
these will be the first teachers certified to offer the class.

Software:
We are planning to replace iReady with Success Maker which 

is a program that we had used before in the District. It helps with 
reinforcement of skills, AIS instruction and is often used dur-
ing Homework Club. It allows us to track and monitor student 
progress and success.

The District is looking to purchase Schoology, a learning 
management system used by thousands of colleges and high 
schools across the country. It is a place to get assignments, leave 
assignments and share information.  It not only can be used by 
classroom teachers, but advisors and coaches as well to relay in-
formation. By using a learning management system we will better 
prepare our students for the programs they will encounter on the 
next step in their educational journey.

We are making plans to add “OverDrive” to our library ser-
vices in an effort to provide faculty, students and staff access to 
electronic books. This service will also give us access to a unique 
collection of books held by the CA BOCES School Libraries 
System.

Athletics:
We will be putting the finishing touches on the new softball 

field once the spring weather arrives. The mild winter allowed 
the grass to get a good start and we hope to have it ready for use 
in the summer. Some additional drainage and grading will still 
be needed. With three levels of baseball and softball teams this 
spring we will be “challenged” to find places to practice and 
fields to play on. We hope that in the future we will be able to 
work with the Village of Ellicottville to develop more fields in the 
Village Park and improve what is there for student use.

We plan to complete the work on the “bank” overlooking the 
football field. Some fill was placed there in the fall and we plan to 
reduce the slope grade and seed over the summer.

Parents / Guardians we need your help.  
Anytime you change your address, phone 
number, marital status, etc. you MUST 
notify the school to make sure we have 
correct and accurate information.  While 
we prefer the notification in writing, you 
may also call or send an e-mail to tell us 
about the changes. 

This information is extremely im-
portant as we use it to mail report cards, 
progress reports, notices, etc.  It is also 
the information we use to contact you in 
the event of a medical emergency, school 
closing, etc.  Our ability to contact you is 
only as good as the information we have 
on file.  

Thank you for your attention in this 
important matter.

REMINDER: 
Contact 

Information

A Look at What’s Planned for 2016-17

Students in the JCC College Composition class offered at Ellicottville Central recent-
ly traveled to the Jamestown campus to learn about research techniques.  The two-hour 
class introduced them to college-level databases, source evaluation, and search methods.  

Students Gain College-Level Learning

Mother’s Day Hanging Plant Sale 
 

Buy a hanging plant or two, and honor your mother, decorate your porch, and help 
The Class of 2017 raise money for their senior trip.

Please mail (or drop off) the following order form with money to:
Junior Class Advisors
Ellicottville Central School
5873 Rt. 219
Ellicottville, NY 14731

Please place orders by Thursday, April 28.
Make checks payable to ECS Class of 2017.

Customer Name ___________________________________________________

Address _________________________________________________________

Phone Number ______________________________

Cost of hanging plants is $20 each (please indicate quantity and color):

Pick up orders at the high school on Thursday, May 5;
perfect for Mother’s Day on May 8. Thank you!  

Million Bells (Sun/Semi-Shade) – Pink _____, Purple ______, Mixed ______

Double Rosebud Impatiens (Partial Shade) – Pink _____, Purple ______, Red _____, Orange______

Petunias (Sun) – Pink ______ Purple ______

Ivy Geraniums (Partial Sun) – Red _____, Pink ______, Lavender _______

Boston Fern (Partial Shade) _______
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In an earlier newsletter we outlined what the District planned to do with the 
funds we were provided through the Smart Schools Grant. Though we received 
the lowest amount of all school in Western New York, the $343,647 allocation will 
certainly come in handy to buy some much needed technology that will save the 
taxpayers the expense.

I am pleased to announce that we have maneuvered through the steps required 
by the Governor’s Office with the plan formally submitted on March 2, 2016. The 
process was lengthy with involvement from students, staff, administration, Board 
of Education, parents and community members. After reviewing the things that 
would qualify, the group settled in on safety and classroom technology.

The safety portion of the grant monies will be used to purchase 75 networked 
cameras. This will provide more security in and outside the building and at all 
entrances with far more coverage than we have ever had.

The larger portion of the grant will be used to put Interactive Clear Touch 65” 
Screens in every classroom. They will allow us to eliminate televisions, projectors 
and white boards since the new technology is all in one. We currently have three 
(3) of the screens in the building and their capabilities are simply amazing with 
touch screens that connect the classroom with the  internet, TV cable, software op-
tions and a host of instructional possibilities for teachers to use.

The District has been informed that once it is approved, we will have to front 
the costs and then be reimbursed by the State. As soon as the District gets the go 
ahead, we will start implementing our Smart Schools Investment Plan for class-
room technology and security.     

By Coach Chris Keenan  
The Boys’ Modified basketball teams 

completed their season utilizing two 
teams made up from 7th and 8th grade 
boys.  The 7th grade team finished their 
season with 3 wins and 7 losses.  They 
also combined with the 8th graders for 
2 more wins for a total record of 5 and 
7.  The 7th grade players were; Mitchell 
Azcarate, Jamison Caldwell, Ryan DeKay, 
Adam Delity, Xander Ireland, Caleb Jen-
nings, Blaise Konarski, Harrison Newark 
and Braedyn Palmatier.  As a group, they 
worked hard to develop and improve their 
skills, and I hope to see that continue next 
year.

The 8th grade Boys’ Modified team was 
an interesting group because half of the 
“8th” grade team were 7th graders.  These 
boy’s developed into one of the most 
unselfish group of players I have coached.  
While undersized against every team we 
played against, they had a season that was 
record setting for the modified program.  
They suffered only 2 losses, and avenged 
each of those by defeating an undefeated 
Allegany 8th grade team, and then crush-
ing a Salamanca team on their floor by 
25 points.  They also swept 2 games from 
the powerful Olean program.  The actual 
8th graders on this team were, first-timers, 
Tyler Noga and Cameron Terhune.  Jordan 
Grinols and Nick Logel were the only 2 
returnees from last years 7th grade team.  
the rest of the “8th graders” were actually 
7th graders; Wyatt Chudy, Leif Jimerson, 
Konner Pierce and Clayton Rowland.  
These boys blended in perfectly with the 
true 8th graders to form a well run, “team 
first” unit. 

I would like to thank all of the boys 
from both teams for their hard work, and 
Mr. Tim Grinols for his help in working 
with and shaping these teams.

Boys’ Modified 
Teams Build Skills
During the Season

Ellicottville Central 
School Income 
Tax Code:

   181

Mother’s Day Hanging Plant Sale 
 

Buy a hanging plant or two, and honor your mother, decorate your porch, and help 
The Class of 2017 raise money for their senior trip.

Please mail (or drop off) the following order form with money to:
Junior Class Advisors
Ellicottville Central School
5873 Rt. 219
Ellicottville, NY 14731

Please place orders by Thursday, April 28.
Make checks payable to ECS Class of 2017.

Customer Name ___________________________________________________

Address _________________________________________________________

Phone Number ______________________________

Cost of hanging plants is $20 each (please indicate quantity and color):

Pick up orders at the high school on Thursday, May 5;
perfect for Mother’s Day on May 8. Thank you!  

Million Bells (Sun/Semi-Shade) – Pink _____, Purple ______, Mixed ______

Double Rosebud Impatiens (Partial Shade) – Pink _____, Purple ______, Red _____, Orange______

Petunias (Sun) – Pink ______ Purple ______

Ivy Geraniums (Partial Sun) – Red _____, Pink ______, Lavender _______

Boston Fern (Partial Shade) _______

Smart Schools Grant Update
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Gardening Program Reaps Rewards

Walking Program Continues
Ellicottville Central School will host a Walk Program for community members 

November 30th  through April 21st .  The building will be open Monday – Thurs-
day from 6-9 pm (when school is in session).  Community members are asked to 
check-in each time they walk at the High School back parking lot entrance. 

Fitness room oPen to PubliC
In an effort to promote health and wellness, the ECS Board has opened the use 

of the new Fitness Room to parents and family members of students who attend 
ECS, as well as District community members! 

The state-of-the-art facility has a variety of machines (treadmills, elliptical, 
adaptive motion trainer, 3 virtual reality bikes, cardio stations, full dumbbell rack, 
two power Olympic racks with 4 stations and even more). 

HOURS
 • Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday    4:00-7:00 PM
 • Tuesday & Friday   6:00-7:30 AM

Program runs when school is in session.
The District will provide supervision.  Specific Regulations/Rules may be 

picked up in the MS/HS School Office or the District Office.

ECS OffErS Path tO hEalth & WEllnESS

Come Support the Dime Carnival 
on Friday, April 15th!  The Dime Car-
nival is back!  This year’s Dime Carnival 
is being held on Friday, April 15th from 
5:30pm to 7:30pm in the high school gym-
nasium and cafeteria.  Come check out 
some new games and our first year in the 
new gymnasium.  We will be using tickets 
for the games again this year and they 
will be sold 10 tickets for $1.  We will 
also have tickets for our themed baskets 
for sale at $1 each or 12 for $10.  If you 
would like to help the PTO out by volun-
teering your time, donating desserts for 
the cake walk, or donating clean glasses, 
plates, cups, etc. for the dime pitch, please 
contact Diana Olson at 378-6698 or dol-
son@eville.wnyric.org.  We look forward 
to seeing you at the Dime Carnival!

 

Box Top Collections Continue 
Making a Difference - The PTO recent-
ly held two Box Top contests in February.  
The first contest brought in $809 that will 
be used towards PTO events, school sup-
plies, and much more!  Congratulations to 
Mrs. Donoghue and Miss Klahn’s classes 
for each bringing in 587 Box Tops.  These 
classrooms received delicious doughnuts 
from Rowland’s Bakery.  The second 
contest was organized between the PTO 
and the Jamestown Jammers.  Any student 
who brought in 20 or more Box Tops be-
fore February 29th received the opportunity 
to attend up to four Jamestown Jammers 
baseball games.  We are still counting the 
Box Tops from this contest.  Please con-
tinue to send in Box Tops throughout the 
year, if you look at the bottom of the Box 
Tops there are expiration dates.  

 

Please Turn in Labels for Educa-
tion Before June 1st - Students recently 
turned in over 500 points in Labels for 
Education.  With these points Ms. Adams 
in the elementary office is able to order 
glue and markers for the art classrooms 
and scooters, soccer balls, footballs, and 
tether balls for the physical education 
classes.   Please continue to send these in.  

*** Labels for Education is going to be 
discontinued in August.  If you can please 
turn in as many Labels for Education be-
fore June 1st so that Ms. Adams can place 
one last order for the art and physical 
education classrooms.  More information 
will be coming about a new program that 
will replace the Labels for Education.  ***

PTO News

Mrs. Katie Benatovich coordinated an 
awesome team of students to grow fresh 
vegetables to give to the local food pantry. 
Katrina DeChane, Brooke Butler, 
Courtney Venturin, Olivia Knab, Sarah 
Weber and Lita Conklin dedicated many 
hours outside of school and during the 
summer vacation. We all worked under the 
tutelage of Mrs. Pat Kerl, who is a Master 
Gardener, to develop Ellicottville’s Com-
munity Garden at the United Church. 

The ground was prepared in April and 
three new raised beds were made courtesy 
of local businessmen Paul Timkey and 
Michael Stang. Aged manure was donated 
by Annie Widger and her husband, which 
enhanced the soil with all the nutrients the 

vegetables would need. The Ellicottville 
Rotary Foundation for Youth donated 
marigold flowers which act as a natural 
pesticide. Mrs. Pat Kerl also donated to-
mato plants, broccoli plants, seeds and lent 
us her gardening tools. 

Just after Memorial Day in May we 
planted everything and then a team, 
including Mrs. Annette Auteri, helped to 
water the beds. Mrs. Susan Avery from 
Southern Tier West helped us plant, weed 
and showed us how to make pea tee-pees.

These students enjoyed a special lunch 
and received certificates of recognition for 
their outstanding community service. We 
aim to develop this program during the 
summer 2016. More details to follow.
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Second Quarter 5-12 Honor Rolls Listed
HIGH HONOR ROLL

Grade 12 - Katherine Barry, Austin 
Bishop, Courtney Charlesworth, Brenna 
Cole, Elijah DeChane, Thomas Easton, 
Alex Fisher, Annie Meghan Fitzpatrick, 
Caitlyn Golley, Kaleigh Hunt, Jaelee 
Macomb, Quinn O’Rourke, Max Paddock, 
AnnMarie Prentice, Lindsey Robinson, 
Robert Sawicki Jr., Kaitlyn Smith, Shelby 
Spell, Jules Steckman, William Timkey, 
Shelby Toth, Leah Westfall, Morgan 
Zlockie, Benedikt Zoeller

Grade 11 - Jenna Aldrich, Emma 
Chew, Hannah Chew, Marissa Hamilton, 
Madison Harris, Shelby Imhoff, Noehah 
Knight, Benjamin Marsh, Jacob Marsh, 
Victor Rieman, Aidan Rozler, Lisa Sal-
zmann, Haley Saunders, Sydney Smith, 
Liam Watt

Grade 10 - Hannah DeChane, Emily 
Durandetto, Elizabeth Jacobson-Coolidge, 
Kirklind Kaleta, Lisa Krotz, Alex Pan-
gborn, Kourtney Robinson, Andelain 
Wilson

Grade 9 - Louisa Benatovich, Me-
ganne Chapman, Brenden Chudy, Elissa 

Cole, Kayleigh Coolidge, Brennan Finn, 
Allyson Fisher, Ned Hartsell, Ginna 
Hensel, Linnea Jimerson, Logan Knab, 
Sierra Maybee, Abigail Siebert, Abigail 
Sonnenberg, Gabrielle Squires

Grade 8 - Allison Calarco, Adrian de 
Orbe, Abbey DeChane, Abaigeal Dono-
ghue, Brooke Eddy, Julianna Giannicchi, 
Megan Hartsell, McKenna Kaleta, Madi-
syn Kilby, Simon Lin, Cyrene Moore, Au-
dra Perkins, Gracie Rounds, John Snyder, 
Samantha Van Wicklin, Ainsley Watt

Grade 7 - Saidy Bolya, Bryce Butler, 
Jalee Evans, Dairinn Finn, Hayly Fred-
rickson, Logan Fredrickson, Jenna Hadley, 
Alexander Hunt, Caleb Jennings, Brett 
Kryniski, Kayla Krzanak, Sammi Lin, 
Calista Rounds, Clayton Rowland, Sydney 
Saunders, Orry Shattenberg, Adam Silver-
nail, Gabriel Snyder, Noah Steinbroner, 
Lindsay Swalcy, Kelsea Tomczak, Jillian 
Tomsick, Courtney Venturin, Summer Kay 
Wilson

Grade 6 - Isabella Bacon, Andrew 
Bolya, Maddox Bush, Cecelia Carls, 
Leilani Foster, Rylee Grant, Matthew 

Perfect Attendance for 2nd Quarter
KINDERGARTEN

Miss Olson – Kelsey Feldbauer, Carter 
Kaleta, Landon LaBelle, Karle Northrup, 
Ausdynn Purdy, Justin Weaver

Mr. Wilson – Jacob Flagg, Angus 
Howard, Daniel Kruszynski, Jocelyn 
Stokes

Mrs. Woodarek – Keegan Kaleta, 
Grayson Neal, Cooper Sciara, Jackson 
Tomsick

FIRST GRADE
Mrs. Bower – Eli Atwater, Kristen 

Bless, Ainsley Edwards, Christopher Ed-
wards, Ava Fuller, McKenzie Newark

Mrs. Keller – Rylan Benjamin, Parker 
Gebauer, Sarah Hart, Blake Smith, Raid-
dan Wickham

Mr. Smith – Adalynn Andrews, Cara-
marie Giannicchi, Jailah John, Jaxson 
LaCroix, Eva LoGiudice, Reed Nazareth, 
Ava Pasinski

SECOND GRADE
Miss Auge – Kaden Button, Kalyn 

Crowley, Drew Ficek, Delaney Myers,  
Adrian Taylor

Miss Klahn – Faith Burlingame, 
Isabelle Coburn, Teaghan Finn, Patrick 
Hesse, Cameron Mendell, Anna Nazareth, 
Kristopher Siebert

Mrs. Peters – Brogann Howard, Parker  

John, Jackson Kruszynski, Camden Pal-
matier, Hunter Woodarek

THIRD GRADE
 Mrs. Donoghue – Kathryn Bless, 

Benjamin Edwards, Tea Fuller, Courtney 
Marsh, Jayce Pearl, Kyle Robinson, Carter 
Smith, Adalaide Weber

Mr. Przybyla – Lauren Button, 
Alivia  Fisher, Jack Flagg, Michael Kerns, 
Natalee Leiper, Hailey Rzucek, Colton 
Taylor,  Ava Woodarek

FOURTH GRADE
Mr. Delity – Nathan Andrews, Brooke 

Butler, Christopher Calarco, Samuel 
Edwards, Emmett Jacobson Coolidge, 
Cameron Kaleta, Layla Kerns, Aaron 
LoGiudice, Sofia Royer

Mrs. Norton – Jacob Atwater, Jase 
Curtis, Mia Giannicchi

Mrs. Tomblin – William Benatovich, 
Abby Chudy, Shelby Colburn, Sean Crow-
ley, Corbin Hesse, Morgan Krotz, Alexan-
der Newark, Allison Pfeffer, Anna Widger

FIFTH GRADE
Mrs. Fitzpatrick – Christopher Flagg, 

Katie Krotz, Dat Nguyen, Baylee Ruiz, 
Koda Siebert

Mrs. Moore – Errol Moore,  Ryah 
Quinn, Sarah Weber

Ives, Kaleb Kilby, Nicholas LoGiudice, 
Carly Neumann, Daniel Pfeffer, Samuel 
Schwartz, Emma Steffenhagen, Elsa 
Woodarek, Jocelyn Wyatt

HONOR ROLL
Grade 12 - Hunter Cooper, Lauren 

Dukes, Cole Lapi, Cheyenne Maybee, 
Cameron Miller, Stone Wilson, Kevin 
Woodin

Grade 11 - Aaron Blank, Ethan Blank, 
Connor Fitzpatrick, Nicholas Foster, Jay 
Magara, Kaili Perkins, Andee Pierce, 
Tarah Scharf, Robert Spell, Madison 
Swalcy, Cody Will

Grade 10 - Rylie Aldrich, Joran Ly-
ford, Ashlee Ruiz, Mitchell Sexton, Janel 
Stuve

Grade 9 - Griffin Haley, Jessica Jimer-
son, Zackary Krotz

Grade 8 - Kaitlyn McGuire, Evelyn 
Nuzzo, Makayla Tarr

Grade 7 - Kolby Aldrich, Madison 
Delity, Jake Hadley, Xander Ireland, Aidan 
Joyce, Cameron Lendvay, Mallory Little, 
Courtney Sexton

Grade 6 - Marissa Clark, Joshua 
Coolidge, Ignacio deOrbe, Harley Ficek, 
Hannah Jacobson-Coolidge, Lucas Marsh, 
Victoria Pearl, Aiden Privitera, Emilee 
Ruiz, Alexander Traina

GRADE 5 HONOR ROLL
Mrs. Fitzpatrick - Lita Conklin, 

Christopher Flagg, Katryna Jennings, 
Katie Krotz, Nina Minner, Kayla 
Romero, Christian Swalcy

Mrs. Moore - Olivia Bacon, Ka-
trina DeChane, Errol Moore, Erik 
Shattenberg, Sarah Weber, Alysa 
Williams, Bryce Wood

GR. 5 B.U.G. 
(Bringing Up Grades)

Mrs. Fitzpatrick - Zachary Clark, 
Lita Conklin, Christopher Flagg, Em-
mett Gebauer, Katryna Jennings, 
Bradley John, Katie Krotz, Nina 
Minner, Javier Montesinos, Baylee 
Ruiz, Jessi Rust, Koda Siebert, Alex-
ander Silvernail, Christian Swalcy

Mrs. Moore - Breana Andrews, 
Olivia Bacon, Estelle Billie, Andrea 
Cruz, Katrina DeChane, Gavin Diet-
rich, Olivia Knab, Zoey Levine, Er-
rol Moore, Giancarlo Nuzzo, Ryah 
Quinn, Allison Rowland, Erik Shat-
tenberg, Selena Smith, Sarah Weber, 
Alysa Williams, Bryce Wood, Bray-
lon Wyatt, Caedon Wyatt, Ian Zeher
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30 31

  May 2016
c a l e n d a r  o f  e v e n t sE l l i c o t t v i l l e  C e n t r a l  S c h o o l

- Homework Club - Homework Club - 6:00 pm NHS County Banquet - Homework Club

- Homework Club - 7:30 pm ECS Board of 
Education Budget Public Hearing 
(HS Cafeteria)
- Homework Club

- Homework Club -  4 pm NYSSMA Solo Festival - 8:00 am NYSSMA Solo Festival

- PTO Book Fair
- Homework Club

 & Board Member Election
- 6:00 pm PTO Math & Science 
Technology Exposition
- 8:30 pm BOE Mtg. (HS Library)
- Homework Club

- Eagle Time - Kindergarten 
hosting "Respect"
- 6:00 pm Grades 5, 6 & 8 
Moving Up Night
- Homework Club

- 7:00 pm Prom

- Homework Club - 7:00 pm MS/HS Spring Concert
- Homework Club

- NYS 4th Grade Science 
Performance Test

- 7:00 pm Elementary Spring 
Concert
- Homework Club

- School Closed - Memorial Day
- MS/HS Band Concert                     
@ Gazebo

- Homework Club

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2

3 4 5 6 7 8 9

10 11 12 13 14 15 16

17 18 19 20 21 22 23

24 25 26 27 28 29 30

  April 2016
- All County #2 @ Cattaraugus-
Little Valley

- 2:30 pm All County #2             
@ Cattaraugus-Little Valley
- OM State Competition at 
Binghamton

- Class of 2018 Spirit Cup Sale
- Homework Club

- Gr. 3-8 ELA NYS Assessments
- 7:30 pm ECS Board of 
Education Meeting HS Library
- Homework Club

- Gr. 3-8 ELA NYS Assessments - Gr. 3-8 ELA NYS Assessments
- Homework Club

   - 6:00 pm NHS ECS                
  Induction Ceremony

- Homework Club - Homework Club - Gr. 3-8 Math NYS Assessments - Gr. 3-8 NYS Assessments
- Homework Club

- End of 3rd Marking Period
- Gr. 3-8 NYS Assessments
- 5:30 pm PTO Dime Carnival

- Class of 2017 Hanging Basket 
Sale
- Homework Club

- Homework Club - Homework Club - Eagle Time - 2nd Grade 
hosting "Perseverance"
- Homework Club

- Homework Club - NHS Blood Drive
- 7:30 pm ECS Board of 
Education Meeting HS Library
- Homework Club

- Arbor Day Event
- Homework Club

- PTO Book Fair
- 1:00-8:00 pm Budget Vote 
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SPring 2016 SPOrtS SChEdulE
Varsity Baseball (Coach Chris Mendell)
4/2  11:00 am vs. Sherman (@ Bona’s)
4/2  1:30 pm  @ Sherman (@ Bona’s)
4/4  4:30 pm  @ Randolph
4/6  4:30 pm   @ Portville
4/8  4:30 pm   vs. Clymer
4/11  4:30 pm   vs. Walsh
4/13  4:30 pm   @ North Collins
4/18  4:30 pm   vs. Randolph
4/20  4:30 pm   @ Franklinville
4/22  4:30 pm  vs. Frewsburg
4/26  4:30 pm   vs. Springville
4/27  4:30 pm   @ Pine Valley
4/29  4:30 pm   vs. North Collins
5/2  4:30 pm  @ Walsh (Bradner Stad.)
5/6  4:30 pm   vs. Franklinville
5/9  4:30 pm   @ Frewsburg
5/11  4:30 pm   vs. Pine Valley
5/13  4:30 pm   @ Alleg-Limestone
5/17  4:30 pm   @ Catt/Little Valley

Junior Varsity Baseball (Coach Ryan Winchip)
4/9  11:00 am @ Alleg-Limestone
4/12  5:00 pm  @ Cuba-Rushford
4/16  11:00 am vs. Portville
4/19  5:00 pm  @ Fillmore
4/20  5:00 pm  vs. Bolivar-Richburg 
4/23  11:00 am vs. Alleg-Limestone
4/25  5:00 pm  @ Bolivar-Richburg
4/29  5:00 pm  @ North Collins
4/30  11:00 am @ Catt-Little Valley
5/2  5:00 pm   @ Portville
5/7  11:00 am vs. Cuba-Rushford
5/12  5:00 pm  vs. Fillmore
5/16  5:00 pm  vs. Catt-Little Valley

Modified Baseball (Coach Jason Marsh)
4/28  4:30 pm  @ Catt-Little Valley
5/3  4:30 pm  vs. Randolph
5/4  4:30 pm  @ Olean
5/10  4:30 pm  vs. Franklinville
5/12  4:30 pm  @ Salamanca
5/14  11:00 am vs. Alleg-Limestone
5/19  4:30 pm  vs. Catt-Little Valley
5/21  10:00 am @ Randolph
5/24  4:30 pm  vs. Olean
5/26  4:30 pm  @ Franklinville
5/31  4:30 pm  vs. Salamanca
6/2  4:30 pm  @ Alleg-Limestone

Varsity Softball (Coach Matt Finn) 
3/30  4:30 pm  vs. Alleg-Limestone 
4/4  4:30 pm  @ Randolph
4/6  4:30 pm  vs. Salamanca
4/8  4:30 pm  vs. Clymer
4/11  4:30 pm  @ Falconer 
4/13  4:30 pm  @ North Collins
4/15  4:30 pm  vs. Randolph
4/20  4:30 pm  @ Franklinville
4/22  4:30 pm  vs. Frewsburg

4/26  4:30 pm   @ Catt-Little Valley
4/27  4:30 pm  @ Pine Valley
4/29  4:30 pm   vs. North Collins
4/30  10:00 am vs. Portville
4/30  12:00 pm vs. Portville
5/6  4:30 pm  vs. Franklinville
5/7  11:00 am  @ Clymer
5/9  4:30 pm  @ Frewsburg
5/11  4:30 pm  vs. Pine Valley
5/13  4:30 pm  @ Alleg-Limestone
5/18  4:30 pm  @ Salamanca

Junior Varsity Softball (Coach Dave McCann)
4/6  5:00 pm  @ Salamanca
4/9  11:00 am @ Alleg-Limestone
4/15  5:00 pm  @ Randolph
4/19  5:00 pm  @ Fillmore
4/23  11:00 am @ Alleg-Limestone
4/27  5:00 pm  vs. Pine Valley
4/29  5:00 pm  @ North Collins
4/30  11:00 am @ Catt-Little Valley
5/4  5:00 pm  vs. Randolph
5/11  5:00 pm  @ Pine Valley
5/12  5:00 pm  vs. Fillmore
5/16  5:00 pm  vs. Catt-Little Valley
5/18  5:00 pm  vs. Salamanca

Modified Softball (Coach Tammy Eddy)
4/28  4:30 pm  @ Catt-Little Valley
5/3  4:30 pm  vs. Randolph
5/4  4:30 pm  @ Olean
5/7  11:00 am vs. Catt-Little Valley
5/10  4:30 pm  vs. Franklinville
5/14  11:00 am vs. Alleg-Limestone
5/19  4:30 pm  vs. Catt-Little Valley
5/21  10:00 am @ Randolph
5/24  4:30 pm  vs. Olean
5/26  4:30 pm  @ Franklinville
6/2  4:30 pm  @ Alleg-Limestone

Modified Track (Combined w/Franklinville Central)
4/18  @ Silver Creek
4/21  @ Falconer
425  vs. Olean, Westfield
4/28  vs. Portville
5/2  @ Alleg-Limestone
5/5  vs. Fredonia, Randolph
5/11  Girls Conference Meet @ Falconer
5/12  Boys Conference Meet @ Jefferson

Varsity Track (Combined w/Franklinville Central)
4/5  4:30 pm  @ Catt/Little Valley
4/9  10:00 am vs. TBA 
4/19  4:30 pm  @ Clymer
5/3  4:30 pm  vs. Frewsburg
5/10  4:30 pm  @ Maple Grove
5/17  4:30 pm   vs. Westfield
5/27  4:00 pm   @ Olean
5/28  10:00 am  @ Olean
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Ellicottville Central School 
5873 Route 219
Ellicottville, NY  14731
www.eville.wnyric.org
Board Members
Carl Calarco, President
Connie Hellwig, Vice President 
Nicole Klein
William Murphy
Roger Spell 
James Wiley
Leonard Zlockie

Administration
Mr. Mark J. Ward, Superintendent / Business Administrator
Mr. Robert Miller, 7-12 Principal
Mrs. Connie Poulin, Pre K-6 Principal / CSE-CPSE Chairperson

Zlockie to Play Division I Soccer at SBU
Morgan Zlockie, a senior, signed a National Letter of Intent to play soccer 

next season at Division I St. Bonaventure University.  On hand for the signing, 
were Morgan’s parents Len & Judy Zlockie, Grandparents Dave & Barb Dry, 
high school Coach Mary Neilon, friends and classmates.  Congratulations and 
best wishes to Morgan.  The entire Ellicottville Central School community is very 
proud of you. 

Nominating petitions for the Ellicot-
tville Central School District Board of 
Education are now available.  The annual 
election will be held on Tuesday, May 
17, 2016 to fill the seats currently held 
by board members Mr. Carl Calarco and 
Mr. James Wiley.  Nominating petitions 
must be filed with the District Clerk by 
5:00 p.m. on Monday, April 18, 2016.

Petitions must contain the signa-
tures and legal addresses of at least 25 
qualified voters living in the Ellicottville 
Central School District.  A qualified voter 
must be a United States citizen, be at 
least 18 year of age, a district resident for 
30 days prior to the election, with their 
current address on the nominating peti-
tion.  To qualify as a candidate, one must 
be a qualified voter and a district resident 
for one year immediately prior to the 
election.

The candidates receiving the highest 
number of votes will each serve a five-
year term, beginning on July 1, 2016 and 
expiring on June 30, 2021.

Nominating petitions are available in 
the District Office, between the hours of 
8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. (Monday-Friday) 
when school is in session.

Petitions Due for 
Two Open Seats on 
Board of Education


